
KURE BEACH 

BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 

APRIL 12, 2010 

The meeting was called to order at 4:00PM at the Town Hall with the following in 

attendance: 

Ken Withrow, Chair    Priscilla Smith, Secretary    

Tony Gonsalves     Candace Clark, Co-chair      

Bob Falco      John Gordon              

Herb Weibe      Ron Eccleston         

Also present: Chuck Keener, Council Liaison 

By motion made, seconded and carried the minutes of the March 8
th
 meeting was 

approved. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

A.  Tree planting on K Ave.  Chuck Keener will find out from DOT if the town 

can remove the orange cones and plant trees in their stead.  Candace Clark 

will check with the Cape Fear Garden Club and try to obtain a grant to 

cover the expense of this project. 

B. Sandman project is still on hold . 

C. Standard Signs.  The committee will do a survey on what signs are in use, 

where they are, etc.  Tony Gonsalves suggested using the street maps that 

SLAP uses to pinpoint the locations.  The committee agreed and three sets of 

maps were obtained.  Ken Withrow will create a key for each type of sign 

and will distribute the maps to the rest of the committee.  The committee 

hopes to complete the survey by June. 

Candace Clark reported that a sign at one of the beach accesses was 

replaced.  Chuck Keener will clarify with council that any replacing of signs 

should first go through the Beautification Committee.   

D. Atlantic Ave.  The landscaping has been completed.  Discussion ensued on  

what plants were used, their sizes, fertilizer, mulching, etc.  The committee 

concurred that the job was well done and instructed Chair Withrow to 



finalize the contract with the landscaper.  They also asked that he obtain a 

map showing the locations of the sprinkler pipes, etc. 

E. Maintaining the landscaping.  The Committee requested Chuck Keener to 

ask Sonny Beeker how much would it cost to have a dedicated person 

maintain the landscaping. 

F. Tree City.  There has been no action on this project. 

NEW BUSINESS 

1.  Term Limits.  Ken Withrow questioned how long someone could hold a 

position on a committee.  He has been the Chair for several years.  The 

committee asked Ken to remain Chair, Candace agreed to remain as co-

chair and Priscilla agreed to remain as secretary. 

2. 2010 Projects and budget.  This was not addressed at this time. 

The meeting was adjourned at 5:10PM.  The next scheduled meeting will be on 

May 10
th

 at 4:00 PM in the Town Hall. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Priscilla Smith 

 

 

 

   


